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Dear Chairs Cabanilla and Ito, Vice-Chairs Sagum and Har and Members:

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support to SB
1277 SD2-relating to the Affordable Housing Omnibus Bill. This bill creates
various incentives for the development of affordable housing, most of which
can be used on DHHL projects. Creating a self-help trust fund for loans and
grants for pre and development "sweat equity" projects, increasing the RHTF
percentage from 30% to 45% of conveyance tax revenues, reducing the
"credit period" from 10 to 5 years, and a mortgage credit certificate for new
homeowners are all proven methods to increase affordable housing. With the
waiting lists for DHHL beneficiaries increasing and the need for various
types of housing, passage of this bill would help tremendously. As a
nonprofit developer and past Director of DHHL, I can personally attest to the
critical need for such incentives.

The Sovereign Councils of the Hawaiian Homelands Assembly,
formerly the State Council of Hawaiian Homestead Associations was
founded more than 20 years ago to unite homestead communities and to
advocate for the beneficiaries of the Hawaiian Homes Commission. Act of
1921. The SCHHA is the oldest statewide advocacy organization
representing the interests of more than 30,000 beneficiaries and families
residing in the communities of the Hawaiian Home Land Trust. Its mission
is to promote the self determination of native Hawaiians and the well being
of homestead communities. I urge you to please pass this measure, SB 1277
SD2.

Sincerely,

~.~
Kali Watson
Chainnan of Economic Development
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The purpose of Senate Bill 1277 Senate Draft 2 is to increase incentives for the development of
affordable housing in Hawaii. This Bill would also change the amount of the Conveyance Tax
revenues that are deposited into the General Fund from 35% to 20%, while potentially increasing
overall revenue by raising the tax rate. The Department ofLand and Natural Resources'
(Department) comments are restricted to SECTION 5 ofthis Bill which would amend section
247-7(3), Hawaii Revised Statutes, to lower the Conveyance Tax percentage deposited into the
Natural Area Reserve Fund (NARF) from 25% to 20%, but creates higher tax rates and potential
Conveyance Tax revenue from high-end property trarISactions.

While the Department acknowledges the importance ofaffordable housing, the Department
would be concerned if the combined action of reducing the NARF proportion of the Conveyance
Tax coupled with increased tax rates for higher-end sales resulted in lowered revenues into the
NARF. A decrease in overall revenues going into the NARF would further impact

/environmental programs that are already facing a 50% reduction in revenue in the current
economic and fiscal environment.


